

## NORTHEAST ARIZONA TRAINING CENTER EXECUTIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Northland Pioneer College provides, supports and promotes lifelong learning.

**Executive Board members: Jeremy Raisor, Justin White, Brian Gardner** 

## Friday, May, 30 2025 - 12:30 P.M. Minutes

Attendance: Chad Kreuger, Jeremy Raisor, Justin White, Jonelle Sinclair, Brian Gardner (meeting was remote).

1. Call to Order - The NORTHEAST ARIZONA TRAINING CENTER Executive Board Meeting was called to order at 12:30 PM on May 30, 2025 by Chad Kreuger via WebEx.

## 2. New Business:

a. *NATC Shooting Range*. Discussion on recommendations from Rick Vankeuren, a consultant from AZ POST, were held for improving the shooting range. Ricks biggest concern to move forward was if NATC were to make any significant changes, including turning the shooting range, to potentially shoot in a different direction, could impact the drainage off the berms. Rick mentioned the EPA study for lead contamination from runoff would be very expensive. Rick suggested building up the berm and extending the range to the 100-yard line, with cinder block walls as a cost-effective solution. The blocks are around \$235 each. The blocks are stackable and modular, with dimensions of approx. 4ft long, by 30in. wide and 24in. tall. Members agreed to use LGIP funds for the project, starting immediately. Discussion was also held for the need for a drainage plan and the potential for a small pistol range using excess dirt. Jeremy spoke from a board perspective, that Chad is looking for approval from the board to go ahead and get started on some berm work, taking advantage of the window of time, in between police academy classes. Jeremy questioned if anyone had any concerns or objections.

Motion was made by Jeremy Raisor to proceed with the plan as presented, Brian second, motion passed.

Jeremy will confirm NATC funding before any agreements are signed on any work, etc. Justin will get pricing and photos of the stackable retaining wall block.

Justin will come out to NATC next week to survey the area of the range and get a plan laid out for the berm extension.

Perkins Cinders will be contacted by Chad or Justin to get an estimate on the amount of materials needed for the berm work.

3. Next Regular NATC Meeting – Aug 5, 2025 @ 11:00 AM \*all meetings will be held at NATC, 1840 W. Papermill Rd, Taylor, AZ at 11:00 AM, unless otherwise noted. Sept 2, Oct 7

